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The Montana Lakes Conference was held October 18-
20 at The Lodge at Whitefish Lake. Attendees included a 
wide representation from state and federal agencies, 
colleges and universi-
ties, the Flathead Lake 
Biological Station, Con-
federated Salish and 
Kootenai Tribes, political 
leaders and representa-
tives from 11 different 
watershed and lake as-
sociations. 
 

The goal of the confer-
ence was to discuss 
emerging issues in lake 
and reservoir science 
and to provide a plat-
form for discussion be-
tween lake scientists 
and the public.  
 

The conference kicked off with a workshop on Water 
Conflict Management and Transformation led by Aaron 
Wolf, Ph.D of Oregon State University and Todd Vottel-
er, Ph.D, Principal of Collaborative Water Resolution 
LLC, and WLI board member. The workshop was fol-

lowed by “Community Night” (continued on Page 2…) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The first meeting of the Western Montana Conservation 
Commission (WMCC) was held November 2nd & 3rd in 
Missoula.  
 

Formed during the 2023 Montana Legislative Session, 
WMCC effectively combines and replaces the roles and 
jurisdiction of the Flathead Basin Commission (FBC) and 
the Upper Columbia Conservation Commission (UC3).  
 

WMCC’s mission is to protect the existing high quality of 
western Montana's aquatic resources including but not 
limited to water quality and water supply; recreational, 
scenic, and aesthetic values; and fish, wildlife and other 
organisms, including the (continued on Page 3…) 
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A Whitefish Middle School  
student presents his poster  

during “Community Night” at the 
Montana Lakes Conference.  
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(Montana Lakes Conference, continued from Page 1…) where students 
from the Whitefish Middle School presented posters on water quality issues 
followed by WLI’s Science Quencher where three presenters at the confer-
ence gave lightning round presentations.  
 

The keynote speaker was Andrew Sansom, Founder & Executive Director of 
the Meadows Center for Water and the Environment in Texas. Andy re-
counted stories from his 50-year career in water conservation. In 1969, as a 
college graduate, Andy joined 10,000 other young folks demonstrating on 
The Mall in Washington, D.C. This led to a writing job with the Department 
of Interior and back to Texas where he headed the Texas Parks and Wildlife 
Department and then founded the Texas Parks and Wildlife Foundation.  
 

During the Plenary Session, Jim Elser, Ph.D. and Dan Wickham, Ph.D., fol-
lowed with equally compelling presentations. Jim talked about his specialty 
– Phosphorous from it’s early discovery in 1669 by alchemist Hennig Brandt, 
to its escalating demand and diminishing availability on the surface of the 
Earth. Dan presented industry leading technology for rehabilitating septic 
treatment systems by the use of biologicals.  
 

Exhibitors presented industry solutions for AIS, septic, and field data collec-
tion. Check out the conference exhibitors on-line: BioLynceus, LLC, CD3, 
Eliminite Inc., Field Data Technologies, Flathead Conservation District, Riv-
er Design Group, SludgeHammer Group, Ltd., US Geological Survey, and 
Western Montana Conservation Commission. 
 

Thank you to our conference sponsors; The Barn Group, the Western Mon-
tana Conservation Commission, MT DNRC, MT DEQ, MT FWP, Whitefish 
Convention and Visitor’s Bureau, Whitefish County Water & Sewer District, 
City of Whitefish, Flathead Conservation District, Flathead Lake Biological 
Station, River Design Group, Flathead Lakers, the Confederated Salish and 
Kootenai Tribes, Logan Health, Swan Lakers, USGS, Northwestern Energy, 
Glacier Bank, Montana Trout Unlimited, Glacier Restaurant Group, Foresto-
ration, Little Bitterroot Lake Association, the Montana Watershed Coordina-
tion Council, and Whitefish Marine.  
 

Presentations can be found on our website whitefishlake.org by clicking on 
the Montana Lakes Conference banner. Thank you to everyone who attend-
ed making the 2023 Montana Lakes Conference a huge success!  
 

 
 
 
 

WLI Executive Director Mike Koopal provided introductory  
remarks before a guided walk in the wetlands during “social 

hour” at the Montana Lakes Conference. Courtesy Whitefish Pilot  



LakeFront                                                                                                                                                      3                                                                                                         

(Western Montana Conservation Commission, contin-
ued from Page 1...) prevention and management of aquatic 
invasive species.  
 

WMCC serves as a convening body to facilitate coordination 
between resource managers across western Montana, in-
cluding all land and water west of the continental divide. 
WMCC is administratively attached to the Montana Depart-
ment of Natural Resources & Conservation.  
 

WLI’s Executive Director, Mike Koopal, was elected chair of 
the new commission. Mike was appointed by Gov. Gianforte 
as the Natural Resource, Conservation or Recreation - Flat-
head River Basin representative. WMCC includes 16 voting 
members and 18 non-voting members representing a wide 
range of expertise at local, state, and federal agencies and 
industry.   
 

WMCC has hit the ground running, having secured a $7M 
EPA grant to reduce toxic pollution in the headwaters of the 
Columbia River Basin. The grant runs for six years and will 
help address septic and stormwater issues in western Mon-
tana.  
 

More information on WMCC can be found at westernmtwa-
ters.com. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WLI received a big boost during the Great Fish Community 
Challenge with donorations and matching funds totaling 
$67,795 in revenue! 
 

In just five weeks, more than 3,100 donors contributed near-
ly $5.3 million to 77 Flathead Valley charities, providing criti-
cal funding for local food banks and shelters, youth pro-
grams, land and water conservation projects, recreational 
trails, the arts, and much more.  
 

In addition to these funds, participating nonprofits also re-
ceived a 62% match on the first $20,000 they raised, thanks 
to Whitefish Community Foundation’s Circle of Giving mem-
bers and the donors who gave to the Great Fish Match 
Fund. The Great Fish Match Fund grew to $924,331, result-
ing in a $12,400 grant awarded to each nonprofit that earned 
the maximum match. With an additional $39,700 in incentive 
grants, the grand total awarded through this year’s Great 
Fish Community Challenge is an astounding $6,262,929, a 
23% increase over 2022! 

 

Field Season Wrap-up  
 

WLI’s summer’s field season hit full throttle in July, with a 
new Program Coordinator Durae Belcer, summer intern Ni-
ko Hunter from Columbia University, and new Limnologist 
Cassie Roberts.  
 

WLI staff, along with help from volunteer citizen scientists 
completed the annual monitoring and data collection on 41 
lakes in the Northwest Montana Lake Network (NMLN). For-
ty-five volunteers spent over 400 hours this year either col-
lecting data on their own or providing watercraft and extra 
hands to assist in our data collection. This program could 
not exist without our dedicated lake loving volunteers and 
our longstanding funding partnership with Montana Fish, 
Wildlife and Parks (FWP). 
 

The NMLN website (nmln.info) has a description of each 
lake with a short report summarizing data collected over the 
past 15 years including temperature, dissolved oxygen, and 
trophic status.   

WLI also partners with the City of Whitefish, the United 

States Forest Service, the Western Montana Conservation 

Commission and FWP for aquatic invasive species (AIS) 

early detection monitoring on all program lakes, in addition 

to other lakes. Citizen Scientists in the NMLN program per-

form visual surveys for AIS during their routine monitoring. 

WLI staff complete more thorough AIS surveys during the 

annual visits and collected 101 plankton tow samples to 

detect quagga or zebra mussel veligers.  
 

The samples are preserved in the field and sent to the FWP 

lab for zebra and quagga mussel microscopy analysis. WLI 

also collected 48 eDNA samples on nine different lakes. 

These samples are analyzed for quagga and zebra mussels 

as well as curly leaf pondweed and Eurasian watermilfoil. 

All samples for 2023 have come back negative – good news 

for the entire Columbia River Basin! 

WLI’s Limnologist, Cassie Roberts, heads out to collect 

water quality information on one of the smaller lakes in the 

NMLN program.  
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Fall Photos        

WLI’s Finance & Grants Manager, Carol Treadwell with Limnolgist 
Cassie Roberts, staffing a booth at the Great Fish Fun Run and 

Community Celebration.     

Aaron Wolf, Ph.D of Oregon State University and Todd Votteler, 
Ph.D, Principal of Collaborative Water Resolution LLC, presented a 

pre-conference workshop on water conflict management.  

WLI Program Coordinator Durae Belcer presented the Northwest 
Montana Lakes Network Stewardship Awards to Susie Bouton from 

Bailey Lake and Terry Divoky from Halfmoon Lake for their 
Long-standing dedication in collecting information for those lakes.  

Whitefish Middle School students presented posters about water quality issues to the public during the Montana Lakes Conference  
Community Night. Special thanks to Whitefish teachers Megan Chaisson, Mae Koopal, and Meta Barnes for facilitating this opportunity.   

Ryan Richardson, WLI Science Advisory Committee co-chair, and 
Senior Fluvial Geomorphologist at The Barn Group 

presented “From airplanes to iPhones – Advances in LiDAR” at the 
Science Quencher.  



Whitefish Lake Institute Supporters         
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Active Members who have donated for 10+ years since 2005.  
Active Members who have donated for 5-9 years since 2005. 

Sustainer ($20,000 and above) 

 Gardner Family Foundation   The Lodge At Whitefish Lake-Averill Family     

 Fellow ($5,000 and above)  

 Collins, John & Anne   Jones, Bill & Ann   Taylor, Don & Ruth   

 Foley Family Charitable Foundation   Pastor, Monica   The Ammon Foundation   

 Hoag, Jim & Anna   Shennan, Janna & Jamie   Whisler, Steve & Ardy   

 Guarantor ($1,000 to $4,999)  

 Abell, Charlie & Susan   Gregory, Joe & Cindy   McCann, Paul & Janice   Ryan, Bill & Bev  

 Atkinson, Richard & Carol   Grenier, Charles & Teresa   Nelson, Marilyn & Rick   Sullivan, Rick and Judi  

 Brister, Tara & Matthew   Gustafson, Mike   Quinn, Tom & Teresa   Valner, Alberto and Stacy  

 Burke-Feldman Family Fund   Ila B. Dousman Fund, Inc.   Raudabaugh, Joseph & Beverly   Votteler, Todd  

 Covey, Mike & Stacy   InvesTech Research- Jim & Lisa Stack   Reich, Victoria   Whitefish Credit Union  

 Gordon, Richard & Cheryl Watkins   Lyman, Charles & Becky   River Design Group   Young, Alison  

 Visionary ($500 to $999)  

 Baldridge, Summerfield and Julie   Fleming, Don & Joann   Lion Mountain Homeowners   Salt, Deb & Tim  

 Blair, Ric & Dawn   Fletcher, Greg   Mance, Mark & Katie Callahan   Shanti, Shima  

 Bulkley, Brad & Ann   Forestoration, Inc.   Peace Waters   Solberg, Dick & Jane  

 Campbell, Luther & Dorothy   Glacier Bank   Repke, John   Steck, Ann  

 Cleveland, Gail & Bruce Tannehill   Houston Point HOA   Richardson, Ryan   Stinson Family Foundation  

 First Interstate Bank   Kramer Family Fund   Ricklefs, Hank & Sue    

 Benefactor ($250 to $499)  

 637 Nature Trail, LLC   Cowett, Mark & Connie   Kovacich Family Trust   Salvagio, Philip  

 Abell, Tarn & Marybeth   Dakin, William & Sarah   Little Bitterroot Lake Association   Schuber, Charlie & Nancy  

 Anderson, Julie   Daniels, Matt & Kate   Losleben, George & Connie Johnson   Schultz, Ralph  

 Anderson-Montgomery Consulting Engineers   DM Miller Properties, LLC   Lyon, Lawrence & Yvette   Scott, Peter & Lori Asplund  

 Averill, Brian & Fabienne   Frost, Michael & Patti   Meagher, Nathan and Kristy   Scott, Toby  

 Averill, Sean   Gardner, Keith and Lindsey   Merrick, Colleen   Short, Dan & Kim  

 Bailey, Michael & Kathleen   Grady, Dave & Linda Engh-Grady   Monzingo, Betty   Stover, Matt and Kim  

 Bannigan, Thomas and Louise   Hauf, Ron   Nelson, Leif and Gloria   Strand, Tim and Sukey Pfirman  

 Bayne, Bill & Betsy   Haymon, Robert & Barbara Krausekhopf   Nelson's Ace Hardware   Sutter, Ronald & Margo  

 Blake, Cameron & Sandy Gray   Heinrich, Klaus & Joaquenia   North Country Builders, Inc.   Watershed Consulting, LLC  

 Bryan, Kirk   Hildner, Richard & Suzanne Daniell   Phelps, John & Melisa   Whitefish Marine & Powersports  

 Bucher, Charles and Sandra   Johannes, Amy   Ritter, William and Kristen   

 Center For Native Plants   Koopal, Mike & Mae   Robitzski, Steven   

 Leader ($100 to $249)  
 Abell, Koel & Lazette   Gersh, Judah & Tanya   McMahon, Kate & Bob Horne   Schroeter, Franklin  

 Akey, Lin and Kathy   Graf, Dick and Gayle   Mechem, Jim and Jean Anne Swope   Shaw, Pam  

 Anderes, Elise & Stefan   Gunderson, Greg & Catherine   Menicke, Richard & Jennifer Asebrook   Sheffels, Marcia  

 Appelgren, Brent   Gunderson, Karen   Miller, Ronald and Jean   Shors,Heidi & Andy  

 Bauch, Duane & Valerie   Harding, Tom & Sue   Moll, Sue & Gaylen   Small, Lindy and Stephen Shapiro  

 Bennett, Bob & Caryl   Harrison, Gil & Ruth   Moore, Pixie   Smith, Garry and Linda  

 Brueggeman, John   Hartman, Dewey & Sandra   Moore, Shawna & Jamie   Stearns, Chuck & Rita  

 Casey, Maureen   Heinzig, Dennis & Iona McMillan   Morgan, Devonna   Sturm, Megan  

 Chadwick, Doug & Karen Reeves   Hoppes, Tobin & Molly   Morrison, Sharon   Sullivan, Colleen  
 Chauner-Niendorf, Cyndi   Jenson, Mike & Barb   Morton, Ted   Sunshine, Stephanie  

 Christian, Steve & Doreen   Jordan, Wink & Joy   Neff, Samuel & Ruth   Svennungsen, Nancy & Mark  

 Cox, Besty & Woody   Keenan, Marissa   Noftsinger, David & Michelle   Tate, Bruce & Susan  

 Coyne, Wendy   Kibbe, Jim & Marion   Oehlerich, Eric and Anne   The Landlord  

 Cuffe, Mick & Lanette   King, John & Maureen   Olson, Ron & Linda   The Simple Chef Catering  

 Curtis, Kitty & Stewart Stadler   Knechtel, Murray & Deb Bartlett   O'Neil, Christy   Theissen, Dennis & Ginger  

 Curtis, Walt & Lori   Koopal, Craig & Ann   Parsons, Larry and Val   Trifunovich, Dragi  

 Danczyk, Gary & Annell   Labrie, Bill & Alice   Paslawsky, Andrew & Kim Sands   Trousdale, David & Jeannine  

 Daniels, Scott & Karen   Lewis, Casey   Patterson, James & Lari   Van Laere, Sabine  

 Dennis, Ian & Antonia Malchik   Lieser, Ed & Susan   Peschel, John &  Laura   Vandermeer, Janet & Rick Packard  

 Eckert, Will   Luedke, Bret and Ruth   Pierson, Debbie & Mike   VanKoten, Doug  

 Eckstrom, Andy & Jennie   Lull, Steve   Ridenour, Ron   Whitefish Lake Golf Club  

 Elser, Monica & Jim   Malletta, Sue & Joe   Roosa, Karl & Elaine   Whitefish Lake Restaurant  

 Erickson, Bart & Carole   Martin, David & Lynne Metcalfe   Rothberg, Marty   Williams, Jim and Melora  

 Feury, Andy & Terri   McCartney, Sierra & Brett Svetlik   Rowles, Roger & Val Konnerup   Woodruff, Nancy & Steve Thompson  

 Flag Nor Fail, Inc.   McCoy, Abe & Shelley   Sanderude, Scott and Julie   

 Fletcher, Sue   McDermid, David   Sawtelle, Bill & Linda   

 Follett, Doug   McIntyre, Curt & Sherry   Sawtelle, Cami   

 Sponsor ($50 to $99)  

 Amalgamated Sope Company   Garside, Susan   Kirk, Phil & Lesia   Ronseth, Shirley  

 Aronsson, Peter & Cheri   Gehri, Richard & Glenda   Klever, Pat   Ruffatto, Chris  

 Askevold, Gerald & Sally Jo   Haller, Bruce & Kaye   Kohnstamm, Betsy & Dan   Schott, Brian & Lyndsay  

 Balaska, Teri   Hartlieb, John & Kathi   Kuhl, Tanner & Stephanie   Smart, Mike & Timmie  

 Baldwin, Michael   Hartman, David &  Melissa   Larsen, Arnold & Karen   Smith, Dana  

 Baldwin, Mike and Virginia   Hartman, Greg   Lawson, Bob & Dyan   Smith, Will & Bonnie  

 Bansak, Tom & Anne   Henry, Emilie   Lewensohn, Leonard and Carol   Southers, Merry Lynn  

 Barham, Michael & Kristi   Hobson, Carmen   Linne, Gail   Sramek, Joseph & Deanne  

 Belcer, Ted and Durae   Holdhusen, Chris   Love, William & Catherine   Steitz, John & Carol Treadwell  

 Birch Hills Homes   Holt, Mark & Chris   Madler, Marianne   Streeter, Mike & Bonnie  

 Bisharat, Ibrahim & Martha   Hope, Kendra   Magone, Larry & Barb   Sullivan, Gail  

 Bruzek, Bill & Judie   Howard, Trevor and Kacy   Manning, Brian & Denise   Thomas, Darcy  

 Burg, Bill & Kay   Hunt, Leslie & Will   Moore, John & Janice   Van Lawick, Marisa  

 Chaisson, Megan   Hyer, Gary & Jill   Morse, Craig   Vars, Tom & Caroline  

 Chauner, Linda   Ingelfinger, Franz & Cynthia   Olson, Scott and Amy   Verdon, Paul & Colleen  

 Cohen, Connie   Johnson, Claudine   Paone, Robin   Vine, Carrie & Tagen  

 Corwin, Bill & Christina   Joly, Steven   Paul Moffatt Construction   Ward, Diane  

 Ennis, Felicia   Jopek, Mike & Pam Gerwe   Pearce, Bryan and Danielle   Whitby, William & Karen  

 Ericson, Dave and Sarah   Kavanagh, John   Pickert, Ross & Coleen   Williams, Amy & Timothy  

 Fanning, Michael & Jill   Keane, Leo and Gail Leonard   Powers, Mary Drew   Wilson, John & Marjorie  

 Flathead Urology- Dr. Jon Mercer   Kemp, Craig &  Holly   Regev, Nir & Cherie   Zeisse, Jivan  

 Current Grantors & Research Funders  

 City of Whitefish    Montana Fish Wildlife & Parks   United States Forest Service   Whitefish Community Foundation  

 Flathead Conservation District   Montana Invasive Species Council / MT DNRC   Western Montana Conservation Commission   Whitefish County Water District  



 
 
 
 

 
 

550 East 1st Street #103 
Whitefish, MT  59937 
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Great Gift Ideas  
from WLI–  

 

Visit our website  
www.whitefishlake.org 
or stop by the office to 
get a bumper sticker, 
various publications,  

a map, and other items.  

 


